
Call Out for December 2, 2022 

This is Richard Dennis, Superintendent of Elmore County Public Schools.  
 

 Only two more weeks of school left before First semester ends, so encourage your 
student to finish these last two weeks by completing all assignments and being prepared for 
semester exams. 
 
 Early Wednesday morning a tornado touched down in Elmore County in several 
locations.  We are thankful that there were no lives lost in Elmore County and our prayers go 
out to the family of those lost in Montgomery County.  I want to thank Stanhope Elmore High 
and Wetumpka High Schools for their support of the tornado clean-up response.  Over 200 
students from these two schools participated in helping remove debris from the property of 
those impacted on and along Willow Springs Road. Those groups participating included the 
Stanhope Elmore JROTC, girls basketball team, boys basketball and baseball teams; and from 
Wetumpka High School the 9-12 football team members participated.  Additionally, there were 
numerous teachers, coaches, staff and a number of parents joined the effort to help those 
impacted.  Again, thank you for helping our community in a time of need. 
   

If you would prefer to get my call outs and other system-wide communications texted to 
you through Remind, visit the Elmore County Public Schools website and follow the registration 
process.  
 
Have a great afternoon and enjoy the week ahead! 
 
Every Student Empowered, Every Student Succeeds. 
 
Richard Dennis 
 
 


